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Progress Report to Our GlobalGiving Community

From Girls To Women For

“Academic Support & Mentoring for Underserved Girls”
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Dear GlobalGiving Community,

In late July, we wrapped up yet another successful summer program! Fun-filled as always, the 6-week, all-day summer program served 34 girls in grades K - 8th.  64% are Latina, 12% Pacific-Islander, 18% African-American and 6% Asian-Indian. The summer theme, A Place I Love, was explored in a variety of expressive forms. Each girl delved into the place or places she loves, why she loves those places, and what those places signify. Please continue reading to learn about the summer details. 

Please remember that for a basic rundown of this program (the basic objectives and the organization of Academic Support & Mentoring) you can always read one of our earlier Progress Reports, for example from January of 2010. 
THANK YOU for your support!
SUMMER ACTIVITIES

Art with Judy Gittelsohn: Judy Gittelsohn is an artist from the Bay Area with over 30 years of experience, whose work is presented in placed like the San Francisco Museum of Modern Art Artists’ Gallery and Art Dimensions. Judy led art activities with the girls to explore our summer theme of A Place I Love. The girls proudly displayed their paintings at the End of Summer Celebration, and presented the places they love to their families and loved ones. *Throughout the summer, A Place I Love was explored using music, poetry, dance, group discussions, journal writes and creative writing.
Cooking: A popular activity among the girls, the girls participated in cooking workshops once a week. The workshops emphasized healthy eating habits and nutrition. Using produce such as tomatoes and zucchini that they planted and grew themselves, the girls were able to connect their gardening and cooking workshops, while visibly connecting nature and nutrition.
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Gardening: Gardening workshops took place twice a week, Tuesdays and Fridays, for an hour. Led by four women, three of which are Master Gardeners from the San Mateo and Santa Clara Counties, these workshops covered topics such as beneficial insects, how plants grow, tracking plant growth, etc. One of the girls’ favorite gardening workshops was the workshop on ladybugs, especially since they were able to physically release the ladybugs into the garden beds (see photo). 

Photography: The middle and older girls learned about the basics of photography in the introduction to photography workshops. Girls learned about photography careers, framing, rule of thirds, leading lines, etc. The girls took part in a photography scavenger hunt in which they used digital cameras to take pictures using the photos tips they learned. They then shared the photos with the group and saw how each person takes photos differently based on their perspective. 

FIELDTRIPS

Swimming at the YMCA: Three times a week girls went to the local YMCA for swimming lessons, one of their all-time favorite summer activities. After swimming, girls had lunch provided by the YMCA. 
USA Gymnastics Olympic Trials: Girls attended the USA Gymnastics Olympic Trials at the San Jose Convention Center. These trips to the Olympic trials were without-a-doubt memorable and inspirational for the girls, who left the arena wanting to do cart-wheels and flips. 
Nature Walk: As part of the Gardening activity the girls visited the nearby Baylands for a nature walk and exploration. At the Baylands, each girl chose a place to sit on her own and to simply take in all that is around her. Using their senses, they observed all that they saw, smelled, touched, etc. They then shared their observations with one another. This activity was completed at Girls to Women prior to the Nature Walk, so they were able to compare “nature” at the Baylands and at Girls to Women. 
East Palo Alto’s 29th Anniversary Parade: On Saturday, June 30th, a group of participants along with their families and g2W staff, took part in East Palo Alto’s 29th Anniversary Parade. Proudly wearing their g2W t-shirts, and holding the g2W banner, they walked from Costaño (a local elementary school) to a local park. This event was particularly important for the girls in celebrating their community and interacting with other community groups. 
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Google: Thanks to the support from a Google employee, Aria, the girls were again able to visit Google headquarters in Mountain View. The visit included a walking tour of Google with three main stops: (1) the Android Sculpture Garden, where girls took photos in front of larger-than-life sculptures of cupcakes, donuts, the Android-Ice-Cream-Sandwich and the Android figure (see photo); (2) main campus where the girls saw a dinosaur’s skeleton, the main lobby’s exhibit of robots and a large-size Android phone, among other gadgets, and (3) Google employee’s offices where the girls caught a glimpse into how Google employees work. In the last stop of the walking tour, the girls used a conference room for their age-appropriate activities. The younger girls (girls in grades K – 2nd) came up with their own creative Google Doodles by participating in the Doodle 4 Google challenge. Using Android tablets, the middle group (girls in grades 3rd – 5th) participated in the Androidify challenge, where they made their own Android figurines. Finally the older group of girls (girls in grades 6th – 8th), using MacBook Pro laptops, participated in Google games where they had to make a robotic machine to transport a ball from one place to another (see photo). The trip, ended with lunch provided by Google catering. As each girl entered the double-decker Google bus that took girls back to Girls to Women, they each received an Android figurine as a keepsake.  The ride back to Girls to Women was one of the most memorable, as the majority of the girls had ever been on a double-decker bus. The girls definitely expressed their joy!
NIA GIRLS
11 of the 34 summer participants were a part of the NIA group (girls in grades 6th – 8th who as a group are given the space to discuss and learn about pre-adolescent issues). In the NIA group 36% are African-American and 64% are Latina.
The NIA girls were active participants in the overall program and participated in group activities, such as outdoor-activities and in team-building exercises. In this way they used their role of “older girls” to lead and motivate the younger girls. 

Although they were an influential and important part of the overarching activities, they were also provided with a safe space in which they could interact with other girls their age, along with Girls to Women staff and interns from local college-prep high schools (this summer we had 4 interns). 

Girls were required to read for at least 30 minutes every day. As a group, the NIA girls decided to read creative-writing pieces or current-event articles that they would then discuss. The girls took turns researching and choosing different stories and articles, so that each day a different girl “lead” the discussion. Stories and articles varied in topics and covered anything from teenage pregnancy, membership to parent-children relationships.
END OF SUMMER CELEBRATION

The End of Summer Celebration, held on Wednesday, July 25th, celebrated the girls’ summer accomplishments. After their art-intensive sessions with Judy Gittelsohn, the girls put on an art show. Each girl presented at least one piece of art representing a place that she loves. After presenting their art-piece, family members, community leaders, funders, Board Members and supporters, watched a short “A Place I Love” video put together by Judy. The video showed clips of the girls talking about their places and why they are important to them. After the art show, the girls took the stage again. In this final part of the presentation, the girls read their own poems, spoke about their summer experience and lastly performed the song A Place I Love.
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